
       
 

 
 
 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2015/117 

Certain preserved mushrooms exported to Australia  
from the People’s Republic of China 

Withdrawal of application for the continuation of  
 anti-dumping measures 

 
Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 

 
On 24 July 2015, I, Dale Seymour, Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission, 
published a notice in The Australian newspaper announcing the initiation of an 
inquiry into whether the continuation of anti-dumping measures in respect of certain 
preserved mushrooms exported to Australia from the People’s Republic of China 
(China) is justified. 

Initiation of the continuation inquiry followed an application by Simplot Australia Pty 
Ltd (Simplot), claiming to represent the Australian industry. Anti-Dumping 
Commission Consideration Report No. 303 sets out my decision not to reject the 
application and is available on the public record at www.adcommission.gov.au. 

In a letter dated 23 September 2015, Simplot advised the Anti-Dumping Commission 
(the Commission) that it has decided to withdraw its application for the continuation 
of anti-dumping measures. An application for a continuation of the anti-dumping 
measures must be made within 60 days of the notice advising of the expiry of the 
measures, as required by paragraph 269ZHB(1)(b) of the Customs Act 1901. That 
notice was published in The Australian newspaper on 30 April 2015. Accordingly, the 
deadline for applications for continuation of the measures was 29 June 2015. 

Since no other application for the continuation of the anti-dumping measures was 
received within this 60 day period, I have ceased inquiries into whether the 
continuation of the anti-dumping measures is justified. 

Cessation of this continuation inquiry means that the anti-dumping measures in 
relation to certain preserved mushrooms exported from China will expire on  
13 January 2016, unless revoked earlier.  

I am currently conducting a review into whether the anti-dumping measures should 
be revoked earlier than 13 January 2016. Details of revocation review no. 288 are 
also on the public record.  



Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the Case Manager on telephone 
number +61 3 8539 2418, or by e-mail at operations3@adcommission.gov.au.  

 
 
 
Dale Seymour 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
8 October 2015 


